

Washington D.C., 8 - 12 October 1948

RESOLUTION

CD2.R14

GREETINGS

THE 2nd DIRECTING COUNCIL,

RESOLVES

- 1. To express its sincere appreciation to Dr. Hugh S. Cumming, Director Emeritus of the Pan American Sanitary Bureau, for the progress achieved in the Americas during his long and productive period of service as Director of the Bureau.
- 2. To send to Dr. Carlos Enrique Paz Soldán, Honorary Member of the Pan American Sanitary Bureau, its expressions of cordial remembrance for his work on behalf of the progress of public health in the Continent and the solidarity of the peoples of the Americas.
- 3. To send a greeting to the World Health Organization at Geneva, and another to the Regional Organization of the World Health Organization for Southeastern Asia, which is at present holding its first meeting in India.